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As I come to the end of my first year in office, I am so grateful to my predecessor, Rev Brian Brown, whose example, 
conduct and way with words I can mirror only dimly as I reflect on a year of tribulation and blessing. 
 

First, the tribulation: 
 

Just before our April Trust Meeting, we received two significant reports; one from a UK trustee (following a visit to 
Pinetown) and one from the Chairman of the South African Board.  Both reports expressed concerns about the work 
of Phakamisa, one with an emphasis on financial issues and the other looking at operational challenges. 
 

Financially, Phakamisa has in recent years been drawing upon reserves in order to maintain its scale of operation, as 
donations received have not kept pace with rising costs.  There are a number of factors at play here: 
 

• Annual inflation rate of 5%-6% in South Africa 

• Fairly static levels of support from the UK (see later) 

• Loss of, or reduction in, some international sources of income 

• Detrimental exchange rate fluctuations 
 

The UK contributes approximately two thirds of Phakamisa’s annual income – around £65,000pa.  However, the 
value of this income to Phakamisa has diminished by approximately 18%* between March 2016 and March 2018.  At 
current levels of expenditure, the work of Phakamisa is simply not sustainable beyond the short term (1-2 years). 
 

Operationally, the context within which Phakamisa seeks to “Lift up” or “Make grow” is changing.  The impact of 
commercial marketing, combined with an innate human desire for improvement, has meant that many aspire to 
acquire goods and services of higher (perceived) status (we might think, for example, in terms of “designer” branded 
clothing).  Consequently, some (but by no means all) of the children previously supported by Phakamisa are now 
relatively (that word is important) well clothed and well fed. 
 

It is therefore time to change!  Phakamisa needs to go back to its core mission and re-examine the ways in which 
that mission is delivered.  This is the main challenge to be faced in the coming year. 
 

Now onto the blessing: 
 

In the UK we are blessed with many faithful, long-term supporters, who contribute significantly to the monthly 
transfers we make to Pinetown.  The UK Trust is blessed with devoted, prayerful and experienced trustees who seek 
always to do their very best under God’s direction.  In South Africa, Neil Purdon and the SA Board, Thokozani and her 
team, seek to do the best they can, given the financial and operational constraints within which they work.  And the 
Lord blesses that work greatly! 
 

My sincere thanks go to all our supporters and UK trustees and especially to Rachel (Foulds) who has willingly taken 
on the role of Treasurer since I stepped down last year and has diligently discharged that role, including dealing with 
our bankers and overseeing the activities of the Finance Sub-committee. 
 

Looking forward: 
 

Finally, we look forward to being further blessed by the visit, in May 2019, of Thokozani, as we seek to break new 
ground in terms of UK support, as well as being brought up to date on the latest changes and news from Pinetown.  
This will undoubtedly be the highlight of a challenging, yet exciting year ahead. 
 

Bob Mawer 
*compound effect of exchange rate differences and local inflation for equivalent annual transfer 










